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Dates for 

your Diary  
 
 

Please continue to follow 
Public Health England’s 

advice 
 

Please download the 
NHS Track and Trace 

App if you live in Newham 
 

 
 

Half Term Break  
26th of October to 30th 

October,  
Children return  
 Monday 2nd of 
November 2020.  

 
 

Napier Lodge  re- opened 
on the 16th of September 

2020, Please log onto 
School Money if you want 

a place.  
 
 

Virtual Curriculum 
Meetings 

 
 

Year 4- Tuesday, 22 
September⋅ 2:30 – 

3:00pm 
 

Year 5- Tuesday, 22 
September⋅ 4:00 – 

4:30pm 
 

Year 6- Tuesday, 22 
September⋅ 4:30 – 

5:00pm 
 
 

EYFS- Wednesday, 23 
September⋅ 3:30 – 

4:00pm 
 

Year 1- Wednesday, 
23 September⋅ 4:00 – 

4:30pm 
 

Year 2- Thursday, 24 
September⋅3:30 – 

4:00pm 
 

Year 3- Thursday, 24 
September⋅4:00 – 

4:30pm 
 
 

Act Now to Avoid Local Lockdown.  
 
First we would like to say a huge thank you to all of you for social distancing whilst 
dropping off and picking up your children.  
It is really important that you continue to follow the school’s guidelines in the 
playground and when walking home - keeping a 2 metre distance from people who 
are not from your household.  
 
Picking children up 
Some parents are anxious that they are late picking up their child. For the time being 
to ensure that there is social distancing, the children will be lining up at 2.50 p.m to 
3.10 p.m so that parents can pick them up. You are not late, if you pick your child up 
at 3.00 p.m. 
Again there is always a member of the leadership team in the playground, if you 
need any help - do not hesitate to talk to us. 
As you can imagine the school office is being inundated with questions and queries. 
We thank you for sending emails to ask questions - however as you can imagine, 
there are lots to get through. If you expect an urgent reply, please telephone the 
office to tell them that you have sent an email. 
Ranelagh primary and Nursery school know it can be tricky deciding whether or not 
to keep your child off school when they're unwell. But there are government 
guidelines for schools and nurseries  found at 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-c
hildcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-disease​s . It states when 
children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. 
If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school or nursery on 
the first day. Let them know that they won't be in and give them the reason. 
Coughs and colds 
It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or cold. But if they have a 
fever, keep them off school until the fever goes. 
Remember, if your child has a fever, you should keep them at home until the fever 
goes. 
 
Meet The Teachers 
Next week  there will be a Google Meet virtual curriculum meeting with the teachers 
in your child’s year group. An email will be sent out with the details. Please see the 
times and dates in the blue column. 
 

 



 

Certificate Winners - Brilliant! 

Each week certificates will be awarded to 2 children from each class. 

REWARD 5 

Congratulations to all these children who have demonstrated Ranelagh’s 5Rs 

Well done to our bronze winners! 

Please find the menu for the week beginning 14th September 2020. EYFS and Reception children will be asked to 
choose their option each morning. 

 


